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HAZELWOOD LEAVES 
August 4, 2011 

Hazelwood’s Statement of Calling: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share 
God’s love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ’s mission. 

Motto:  Our BEST for Christ 

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister 

Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor 

Mary Ann Matchett, Moderator 

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 9 a.m.; Contemporary Worship, 10:45 a.m. 

Coffee Fellowship, 10:15 a.m. and 12 noon; Church School, 10:10 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

Hazelwood Christian Church 

1400 W University Avenue 

Muncie, IN 47303 

Ph.  (765) 282-5969; Fax  (765) 282-5569 
E-mail:  hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com 

Website:  www.hazelwoodchurch.org 

Read The Bible In A Year  

Luncheon and Discussion will 
be held on Sunday, August 7, 
12:30 p.m., in the Sulanke 

Fellowship House. Please bring 
a side or salad to share. 

 Discussion will cover the 
readings from the past four 
weeks. 

 

It’s Coming….Pictorial Directory Time! 

 

       We want to include everyone in our church family in our newest 
pictorial directory. The last date to sign-up will be August 7. Pictures will be 

taken August 16-20, in the Sulanke Fellowship House. 
       Each family or single photographed will receive a voucher for free 

pictures, and a directory. We can’t have a complete directory without YOU! 

 
The “Sing in the Sanctuary Choir” is coming to Hazelwood 

 

 This choir of forty-one, a community summer chorus, put together by 
Dr. Andrew Crow, choral director at Ball State and High St. Methodist 
Church, will perform on Sunday, August 7, at the 9 a.m. service.  

 Four of our choir members decided to join in for the five rehearsals 
and eight performances planned this summer.  We are very pleased the 

director chose Hazelwood for one of the performances, as only two of the 
performances are in Muncie. 

 The choir will begin by processing down our center aisle,  
immediately following the prelude. They will sing from the front, then move 
to the balcony, to add music throughout the service. 

 Make sure you are seated early, so you won’t miss the choir as they 
enter the Sanctuary. 

 Hazelwood has a Habitat for 

Humanity work day planned for Saturday, 
August 27. The time and location has not 

been set, but in the past, it’s been 9 a.m. 
to 3 p.m. Workers must be 16 years of age 

or older to participate. 
  There will be a sign-up sheet 

available after each worship service. 
Even if you can’t work the whole day, you 

can still sign up. Just indicate you can only 
do a 1/2 day, either a.m. or p.m. See 

Marianna Gill if you have any questions. 
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August 7 - 12, 2011 

SUNDAY 
 

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Pictorial Directory sign-up continues, Rotunda. 

• Habitat sigh-up, Rotunda. 

• ‘Read Your Bible’ lunch and discussion, 12:30 p.m. 

TUESDAY • Men’s softball game, 6 p.m., Field E, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

• Coed softball game, 7 p.m., Field E, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

• Elders Meeting, 5 p.m. 

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

• Praise Band, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.  

FRIDAY • Preschool Board, 9:15 a.m. 

Read the Bible in a Year 

Aug 7 Isaiah 52-54 Day 225 Aug 14 Jer 7-9 

Aug 8 Isaiah 55-57 Day 226 Aug 15 Jer 10-12 

Aug 9 Isaiah 58-60 Day 227 Aug 16 Jer 13-15 

Aug 10 Isaiah 61-63 Day 228 Aug 17 Jer 16-18 

Aug 11 Isaiah 64-66 Day 229 Aug 18 Jer 19-21 

Aug 12 Jer 1-3 Day 230 Aug 19 Jer 22-24 

Aug 13 Jer 4-6 Day 231 Aug 20 Jer 25-27 

The next scheduled Lunch and Discussion get-together is 

Sunday, August 7, 12:30 p.m., Sulanke Fellowship House  

Day 218 

Day 219 

Day 220 

Day 221 

Day 222 

Day 223 

Day 224 

Day 232 Aug 21 Jer 28-30 

Day 233 Aug 22 Jer 31-33 

Day 234 Aug 23 Jer 34-36 

Day 235 Aug 24 Jer 37-39 

Day 236 Aug 25 Jer 40-42 

Day 237 Aug 26 Jer 43-45 

Day 238 Aug 27 Jer 46-48 

Look for us at:  

www.hazelwoodchurch.org  

We will be constantly building and 

adding to it, so check back often! 
You can also contact us through the 
Website. Check out the home page. 

Mark Your Calendar Now! 

 
CROP WALK 2011 will be 

held Sunday, September 25, at 
1:30 p.m. The Walk will begin at 

First Presbyterian Church. 

  

 “Thanks to all who so generously contributed to “Christmas in July,”  
sponsored by the Mission and Benevolence Committee. A very impressive 

donation of food and toiletry items were placed under the Christmas tree, which 
include the following: Hamburger Helper, Tuna Helper, and other pasta box 

meals, 153; pasta sauce, 7; macaroni & cheese 10; cereal, 15 boxes; various 
canned goods and other items, 26; laundry detergent, 7; deodorant, 17; razors, 

5 packs; hand soap, 108 bars; dishwashing liquid, 6; shampoo, 18; toilet tissue, 
296 rolls; paper towels, 10 rolls; toothpaste, 55; toothbrushes, 137, for a grand 

total of 870 items. 
 Thanks again for everyone’s help. God Bless!” 

Shirley Bookout. 
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JOYS AND CONCERNS . . . 

 

Ron Roberts and Tom Schnuck are patients at IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital. 
 

Jack Carmichael, Jon Weiss, June Johns, Howard Lykens, and Lily Shaffer have 
been released from the hospital. 

 

Sympathy to: 

Rosella Lamb and family, upon the death of her husband, Robert.  

 Dr. Cartwright conducted the service Saturday, July 23, at Ballard and Sons 
Funeral Home in Daleville. 

 

In Appreciation: 

Dear Hazelwood family, 
 “Thank you so much for the Jones Scholarship. It will really help me with col-

lege this year.” Hannah Thomas. 
 

“Thank you for your donation to the Roy C. Buley Center. As a board  

member, I can tell you it is really appreciated. Thanks again.” 
 Robert Phillips. 
 

“Sincere thanks to our Hazelwood friends for the flowers, cards, and good 
wishes, and to Rev. Colby for his visit, during my stay at the hospital.” 

 Howard Lykens. 
 

“Thank you, your Board, and the Church for the donation of $500 for the Ross 
Community Center, Inc. It was a very generous donation, one we greatly ap-

preciate. It is helping us keep the lights on and neighborhood children en-

gaged in healthy, supervised activities.” Ginny Nilles. 
 

Congratulations to: 

Roswell and Ruthanne Devroy, on their 50th wedding anniversary, August 7. The 

Devroy’s were married at Hazelwood, by Dr. Robert Sulanke. 
 

Welcome to: 
Jaima Ballentine and Taylor Estep, who placed their membership with 
  Hazelwood at the Celebrate! Service July 17. Jaima is a Corporate 

 Consultant with Dale Carnegie. Her daughter, Taylor, is in the 6th grade at 
Yorktown Middle School. 

SUNDAY 
 

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

MONDAY • Nominating Committee Meeting, 6 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

• Women’s Organization indoor picnic, noon. Carry-in. 

• Mission & Benevolence Committee Meeting, 5:15 p.m. 

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

• Praise Band, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 

SATURDAY • Habitat for Humanity work day, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m. 

August 21 - 27, 2011 

Christian Ministries Food 

Pantry 
 

~Attention Volunteers~ 
 

 The 2011 Volunteer 

dates for Hazelwood are 
September 7, 8, & 9  

and  November 23, 24, & 25. 
 Three volunteers are needed 

each day, from 8:45 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., 
to help sack groceries. 

  We are in need of more 
volunteers from Hazelwood to help 

with this project. Also, bring any 
extra brown paper bags that can be 

used in sacking the groceries. 

 If you can help with this much 
needed community service, please 

contact Cheryll Crose at  759-8655. 

Can you Help? 

 
 Sara Laroche, along with her 

helpers, are bringing our nursery 
up-to-date with new beds and high 

chairs, that meet the new safety  
standards.  

 If you would like to donate 

new baby blankets or other needed 
nursery items, please call Sara at 
282-5969. 
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We’re On Twitter …Look us 

up! 
 

Hazelwood Church or hazelwoodcc 
at twitter.com. College and youth 

news can now be found on Twitter. 
Watch for Sara's updates! 

SUNDAY 

 
• MAGIC Men’s breakfast, 7:45 a.m. 

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Youth kickoff, 2 - 4 p.m. See Sara for information. 

WEDNESDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

• Praise Band, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted. 

FRIDAY • Men’s lunch, noon, Westminster. Host: Oskar Wagner. 

TUESDAY • Pictorial Directory pictures taken, beginning at 2 p.m. 

• Trustees’ Meeting, 5:30 p.m. 

• Cabinet Meeting, 7 p.m. 

 

Newsletter Schedule 
 

Our remaining newsletters for this year will be mailed:  

 August 4 & 25 
 September 15 & 29 

 October 13 
 November 3 & 17 

 December 1 & 15 
As always, if you want something in, it is due one week prior to mail date. 

Thanks! 

  

  

 
 

 
 

Next men’s breakfast, 

Sunday, August 14, 7:45 a.m., 
Sulanke Fellowship House. 
  All men welcome for good 

food, good discussion, and good 

fellowship.  
 Bring a friend!  

August 14 - 19, 2011 
Summer PDO 
 

 The Parents’ Day Out program will be having special August sessions. The  
sessions are $12 and run from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. The dates are August 3, 10, 17, and 24. 
To register your child, please contact Rebecca Swander. 
 

Looking For a Fun Job? 
 

 The Parents’ Day Out program at Hazelwood Christian Preschool is hiring this 
school year. We are looking for a staff member to work with children in this 
program, on various days during the week. If you are interested in more information, 
please contact Rebecca Swander. You may also turn in a resume at the receptionist 
desk in the Sulanke Fellowship House. Our Parents Day Out program is a lot of fun, 
and we would love for you to join us! 
 

 

Mark Your Calendars! 
 

 Saturday, November 12, Hazelwood Christian Preschool and Hazelwood 
Christian Youth Groups will host a Family Bazaar and Festival. More information  will 
be available in the next Hazelwood Leaves, and at church on Sunday, August 21.  
 We are very excited about this event, and we would love for everyone to be 
involved. If you have any questions, or you would like to be a part of this fundraiser/
event, please contact Rebecca Swander. 
 
Blessings, 
Rebecca Swander, Director 
765-284-2430, ext 25 
hazelwoodpreschool@hotmail.com 


